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L
awyer-legislators in leadership positions this session ex-
press hope that lawmakers will find a way to enhance 
funding for the court system. They also acknowledge 
that this will be challenging.

“I think we can afford what we deem important,” says Rep. 
Jennifer Williamson, D-Portland. “We have as a legislative body 
not done what is needed for the court system.”

Adequately funding the Oregon Judicial Department is one 
of the Oregon State Bar’s top legislative priorities. Funding deci-
sions made in recent years have resulted in both staff cutbacks 
and furlough days at courthouses. Gov. John Kitzhaber’s recom-
mended budget calls for a $22 million reduction from current ser-
vice levels in the Judicial Department’s budget.

Williamson is one of 13 lawyer-legislators serving in the Cap-
itol. (See sidebar on this page.) Attorneys in the Legislature play 
an important role in bringing a lawyer’s perspective to potential 
legislation and in advocating for policies important to the Or-
egon State Bar.

Chief Justice Thomas Balmer, who has made increased mon-
ey for the Oregon Judicial Department a top priority, says the 
state courts would need about $410 million in the 2013-15 bien-
nium to restore full service and reopen courts five days a week. 
The courts have lost about 15 percent of their permanent staff in 
recent years, or about 200 full-time-equivalent employees, The 
Oregonian reports. Balmer wants to restore close to one-third of 
those positions.

The Joint Committee on Ways and Means co-chairs’ budget 
for the judicial branch, developed by Sen. Richard Devlin, D-
Tualatin, and Rep. Peter Buckley, R-Ashland, includes funding 
for three additional Oregon Court of Appeals judge positions ap-
proved by the Legislature in 2012, as well as an additional $13 
million above the governor’s budget. The co-chairs said it aims 
toward the priority needs listed by Balmer, including funding for 
drug courts and other vital programs.

“This funding level remains problematic for the courts, how-
ever, and will require further consideration pending the results 
of the proposals brought forth by the Joint Committee on Public 
Safety,” they wrote in releasing their budget March 4.

Williamson, who co-chairs the Joint Ways and Means Sub-
committee on Public Safety, believes most Oregonians don’t real-
ize how the court system “really impacts all parts of our society,” 
she says. “I don’t want to make any cuts in the judicial branch 
budget, and I hope to put a little more money into the court  
budget.”

Last year, the Legislature stipulated that three new judges be 
brought onto the Court of Appeals, so “this time around, we have 
to fund it,” she says. She points out that the Oregon Court of 
Appeals is the nation’s busiest, based on the number of cases it 
handles annually, adding that the state ranks 45th in the nation 
in terms of how much it pays circuit court judges. “We want a 
quality, diverse bench. When we keep the pay not competitive, it 
makes it difficult for people to become judges.”

Lawyer-legislators from both parties say they hope to improve 
funding beyond the governor’s budget.

Senate President Peter Courtney, D-Salem, notes that the Ju-
dicial Department has undergone substantial reductions the past 

two bienniums.
“I appreciate the work of the judges and their staffs to keep 

the courts open during these challenging times,” he says. “I would 
like to see the 2013-15 Judicial Department budget improve from 
the governor’s recommended budget. I support the co-chairs’ pro-
posed increase in funding over the governor’s budget and would 
like to see the new panel of the Court of Appeals funded.”

House Minority Leader Mike McLane, R-Powell Butte, says 
he doesn’t think the governor’s recommended reductions in the 
Judicial Department’s budget are necessary. “Oregon has $1.7 bil-
lion in additional revenue, as well as the choice to reform the 
Public Employees Retirement System. We can fully fund the ju-
dicial branch of our government if we have the political will.”

Sen. Floyd Prozanski, D-south Lane and north Douglas coun-
ties, who chairs the Senate Judiciary Committee and co-chairs 
the Joint Committee on Public Safety, echoes the sentiment: “I 
personally hope we in the Legislature can provide more addition-
al funding, at least to fund the status quo.”

Another concurring voice is Rep. Chris Garrett, D-Lake Os-
wego, who says, “I do believe we can improve on the governor’s 
numbers.” Garrett, who is speaker pro tem of the House and is 
working on a corrections reform package, adds, “There’s a great 
coalition of legislators working toward adequate court funding” 
with legislators and business leaders. He says the Judicial Depart-
ment “doesn’t have a high profile,” and Oregon lawyers need to 
contact their representatives to impress upon them the impor-
tance of adequate funding.

Garrett was one of the first legislators to join in the effort 
to create a “Court Caucus” to help discuss strategies for making 
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OSB Members in the Legislature
Eleven lawyer-legislators serve in the Oregon House 
of Representatives, and all are active bar members. 
They are:

Phil Barnhart, D-Central Lane and Linn counties
Brent Barton, D-Oregon City
Cliff Bentz, R-Ontario
Jason Conger, R-Bend
John Davis, R-Wilsonville
Shemia Fagan, D-east Portland
Chris Garrett, D-Lake Oswego
Wally Hicks, R-Grants Pass
Mike McLane. R-Powell Butte
Dennis Richardson, R-Central Point
Jennifer Williamson, D-Southwest Portland

Two active bar members serve in the Oregon Senate:

Peter Courtney, D-Salem, Gervais, Woodburn
Floyd Prozanski, D-south Lane, north Douglas counties
In addition, Betsy Johnson, D-Scappoose, is a law school 
graduate, but has never practiced.


